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I thought writing about 
patience was going to be 
easy.  Maybe I am thinking 
too much. We have all been 
told, “just be patient,” and 
we can take a deep breath 
and calmly wait in a long 
line at the checkout where 
there is only one lane open. 
Sure, but how do we define 
patience? I did not find a 
song to give me the answer, 
so I turned to some great 
minds to help me get to the 
nuts & bolts of Patience.  
 
“Patience is the calm 
acceptance that things can 
happen in a different order 
than the one you have in 
mind.” ― David G. Allen 
“Everything comes in time to 
him who knows how to wait 
… there is nothing stronger 
than these two: patience and 
time, they will do it all.”  
― Leo Tolstoy  
“We do not need to become 
heroes overnight.” -Eleanor 
Roosevelt 
 

“Patience is the companion 
of wisdom.”– St. Augustine 
“We could never learn to be 
brave and patient, if there 
were only joy in the world.” 
- Helen Keller 
“Have patience with all 
things, but chiefly have 
patience with yourself. Do 
not lose courage in 
considering your own 
imperfections, but instantly 
set about remedying them- 
everyday begin the task 
anew.” St. Francis de Sales 
 
The nuts & bolts of patience 
then are calmness, 
acceptance, endurance, 
tolerance, knowledge, and 
understanding. It may all 
start with understanding. 
Understanding that things 
may not go as planned and 
that is OK. Understanding 
that there will be bumps in 
the road and that you may 
need to get on a different 
road. Trying situations and 
people can be endured with 
calmness when there is 
understanding. I can be 
patient in the checkout line 
considering that she has 
probably been standing for 2 
hours and has had to be kind 
and patient to people who 
are nasty to her.  
 
Maybe there is a song after 
all. Elvis Costello’s “What’s 
So Funny About Peace, 
Love, and Understanding?” 
 
 
Peace, love, patience, and 
hot chocolate!  

                 

The President’s Corner 
This time of year we may 
find ourselves in the spirit of 
rushed, weary, or wishing. 
We embark upon the 
holidays, with a host of 
memories, traditions, 
connecting past, present, and 
anticipating the future, the 
new year waiting in the 
wings.  We simultaneously 
encounter an endless array of 
sentiments as they arise in 
our hearts and souls.  This 
season my sentiment is 
focused on gratitude. To 
more deeply grasp gratitude I 
was led to Luke, Chapter 17, 
a story about 10 lepers, a 
profound lesson in gratitude. 
One leper intentionally 
looked back to give thanks. 
How do I then feel thankful, 
in all things, in all 
circumstances, and at all 
times?  It was the leper who 
showed me how: by being 
intentional. This is action 
that requires stopping, 
remembering and 
acknowledging.  Although 
this sounds simple, I find 
that it is not so simple to do, 
especially stopping.  So in 
the sentimental season, I am 
stopping to acknowledge my 
gratitude for all of you, 
friends of the Julie Center. 
And secondly, I am stopping 
to look back at a few 
important moments in the 
Julie Center’s history.  
 
One of the best gifts to the 
Center for over 25 years, has 
been long standing board 
member, Peter Savage, who 
has now retired from this 
role.  Peter worked with 
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Sister Bobby in Brazil and 
when they found themselves 
in Baltimore, they 
reconnected, and he began 
serving with the Center. 
Peter has continued to 
graciously offer his time, 
ideas, energy, networking 
talents, and vision 
throughout his tenure.  
Although he is officially 
stepping down, he will 
continue to participate as 
needed.  We are indebted to 
Peter for his legacy and his 
endless contributions.  He 
launched our annual Night at 
the Opera fundraising events, 
by connecting us to his 
networks in choral arts and 
musical communities in 
Baltimore. We THANK 
YOU, Peter Savage, and we 
look forward to seeking your 
wise counsel in the future.  
 
I am grateful for the staff 
who always hold in their 
hearts the plight of the poor 
and make the Good News of 
the Gospel real and tangible, 
an everyday miracle.  
 
Blessings for 2019 and 
wishes for many intentional 
gratitude stopping moments!  
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Program News 
 
Community Outreach 
For nearly 10 years our 
social outreach program has 
been led by Ms. Phyllis 
Savoy.  Working with 
families dealing with food, 
housing, and employment 
issues requires patience, 
energy, and creativity. 
Phyllis puts her whole heart 

and body into helping others. 
Her love is working with 
children and although she 
will be very much missed at 
the Julie Center, Furley 
Elementary School is 
gaining a wonderful 
interactive arts teacher. 
Good luck Phyllis and 
thanks for your dedication 
to kids and the community.  
 
Our Thanksgiving food 
distribution was a great 
success. The students at 
Maryvale School and 
Carolyn Geraghty and team 
out did themselves donating 
enough food to provide 80 
baskets for the residents at 
Apostolic Towers, 25 
baskets for Tench Tilghman 
Elementary School, 8 
baskets for Commodore John 
Rogers Elementary School, 
15 baskets for families at St. 
Vincent de Paul Head Start, 
and 6 baskets for community 
families.  Dee’s Place, Assisi 
House, and Gift of Hope 
received boxes of food to 
stock their pantries. Our own 
pantry is stocked with food 
to provide easy to prepare 
meals for our homeless 
neighbors and families in 
need. Thanks to the 
Maryvale students, 
volunteers, and Carolyn 
Geraghty. 
 
Adult Education 
Our Americorps-Adult 
Education volunteer, Mikhail 
Orpia, completed his time 
with Americorps and he has 
passed the baton to our 
newest Americorps 
volunteer, Ginikachi Nwoke. 
Mikhail worked closely with 

the McElderry Park 
Neighborhood Association to 
recruit neighborhood young 
adults. 15 participants 
enrolled in the GED program 
and we were able to retain 10 
students.  All progressed at 
their own pace and 4 
students completed subject 
specific tests. 1 student 
received her GED. 
Thanks, Mikhail for 
superb teaching and 
welcome Ginikachi. 
 
Workforce Readiness 
Eleven participants 
successfully completed the 
Child Care Training 
Program.  Partnering with 
the Instituto de Educación 
Infantil this class received all 
training in Spanish. The 
students completed over 150 
hours of instruction and 
participated in an internship 
with the St. Vincent de Paul 
Head Start Program.  In the 
Spring a class of twelve 
successfully completed the 
intensive 45 hours Infant & 
Toddlers training. 
Congratulations! 
 
Youth 
Throughout last program 
year, 86 youth were involved 
with after school activities 
and summer camp.  
Afterschool activities 
included chess, karate, and 
yoga. The kids in the yoga 
class created a gorgeous and 
inspiring mural. Their talent 
is incredible! This summer 
screen painting artist 
Michael Siepp worked with 
the kids to paint the window 
screens on the Lombard 
Street side of the building. 
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Many of the screens are in 
and we should have the rest 
of the screens in soon. 
Patience! When you are 
walking in the neighborhood 
lookup at the windows. 
Thanks Michael and all the 
volunteers that made the 
programs great! 
 
Health Promotion 
Since 1988 Carm Dorsey has 
guided community health 
promotion activities.  She 
has worked with neighbors 
to address health and 
environmental issues and she 
developed and supervised 
the Neighborhood Health 
Navigators for years.  She 
has dedicated her life to 
improving the health of all. 
She is loved by all, 
particularly the residents of 
Apostolic Towers.  Carm has 
decided to retire! Thankfully, 
she has passed on her wealth 
of knowledge to Elizabeth 
Spradley, who joined us in 
October.  Many thanks, 
Carm. We will miss you. 
Welcome, Lizzie. 
 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
  

CHRISTMAS CONCERT  
December 13TH AT 7:00 PM 
ST. PATRICK’S CHURCH 
(319 S. Broadway 21231) 

 
PASSION PROFILE 
(Cosmetology & Barbering 
classes) for kids in 4th 
through 8th grade. For 
information call the center. 

 

 

THANKS! 
The Mayor & City Council 
of Baltimore 
 
The Baker-King Fund 
 
T. Rowe Price Foundation 
-Matching Gifts 
 
Johns Hopkins Health System 
 
Federal Hill Smiles 
  
Coppola Curtz Chartible 
Gift Fund 
 
--Catholic Community of 
South Baltimore 
--Holy Trinity Russian 
Orthodox Church 
--Our Lady of the Angels 
Church 
--St. Joseph Church 
Hagerstown 
 
St. Vincent de Paul Society 
-St. Mark’s, St. Ursula’s 
 
Sisters of Notre Dame de Namur 
-Cable Street Community 
-Fort Street Community 
-Glen Avenue Community 
-Heather Hill Community 
-SNDdeN Geralate 
-SNDdeN TriProvince 
Development Program 
-SNDdeN East-West Province 
 
Maryvale Preparatory School 
 
Notre Dame Mission Volunteers 
 
Gayle and Craig Adams* 
Lily & Nelson Adlin* 
Lisa Almanza 
Barbara Armstrong 
Rev. John Auer 
Patricia Babington 
Susan Bailey 

Madelyn S & Howell Baum* 
Valerie & Joseph 
Baumgartner* 
Ryan Beeler 
Carolyn & John Boitnott* 
John Boyce 
Albert Bruce 
Mike Burdinski 
Dennis Carlson & Beulah 
Downing 
Nancy Caudill 
Teresa Cattaneo 
Damiana Chavez 
Linda and Henry Chen 
Stephen & Adele Considine 
Msgr. Paul C. Cook 
Rebecca Coppola 
Sissy Corr, SND 
Catherine D. Cress, SND 
Tim Croke 
Lindsey Crummey 
Marlo Cutler 
Blaise D’Ambrosio 
Liz Dantonio 
Belinda Davis 
Mary T. Day, SND 
Ariel Demas 
Sr. Therese Dill, SND 
Wardi Donnelly 
Carm & John Dorsey 
Charles & Lydia Duff, Jr. 
Joan M. Earley* 
Meredith Earley* 
Lori Edwards 
Sharon Edwards 
Elizabeth Ann Elliott 
Barbara Ann English, SND 
Sarah Fahy, SND 
Mollie Fein 
Marshall Forrester 
Adriana Foster 
Clayton & Nancy Furtaw 
Mark Gaither 
Susan and Tim Garraty 
Carolyn & Jerome Geraghty 
Lorraine & Tim Geraghty 
Jordon and Maureen 
Gershberg 
Susan Glick 
Bridgid Globensky 
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Theresa Graves 
Melody Grubbs 
Karyn and Don Haasen 
Mary Halcott 
David and Tia Harper 
Douglas and Barbara Hart 
Carol A. Hartke 
Helen & Marie’s Little Gifts 
Ashley & Brandan Hoffman 
Samuel Hopkins 
Charles and Alice Hubbard 
Cynthia Hypki 
Stephen and Deborah Jencks 
Alexis Johns & Annette 
Rovito 
Catherine Johnson 
Kendell Jordan 
Brian Judy 
Margaret Judy & Family 
Mae Kastor 
Ellen L. Kiel 
Lisa Knickmeyer 
Rosemarie & Tom Lehner 
Matt Lesko & Anita Pilch 
Jane Lipscomb 
Tiffany Long 
Edward Jack Makowski & 
Carol Cremo 
Arna Margolis 
Denise Markoff. DDS 
Claire Martin 
Claudette McAnaney 
Ronald McAnaney 
Thomas F. McDougall 
Sr. Mary McFadden 
James E. Melnick, Sr. 
Janet Mooney & Kurt 
Schiller 
Barbara M. Moore 
Patrice Moore & Arthur 
Drought 
Jay & Michelle Naish 
Jeanne Noble 
Laura & Tony Norris 
Mary Ann O’Donoghue 
Helen Passano 
Brian & Colleen Phebus 
David and Pat Phoebus 
Ramona Piskor 
Sonia Quezada 

John and Patricia Raby 
Lynette Reagan 
Deborah Ricker 
Drew Riley 
Maria Rippey 
Eileen Robinson 
Ted Rouse 
Peter Savage* 
Jeanne Sears 
Margaret Scanlan, SND 
Michael and Molly Sheehan 
Amy Sheridan 
Shirley Sgouros 
Shuey Caleb 
Veronica Shuey  
Theresa Skepton* 
Jean Stiller and Barry Miller 
Nancy Supik 
Laura Syron 
Patricia Thomas 
Deborah Tillett 
Mike and Rosemary Walbert 
Vernell Walker 
Joan & Mark White 
Bradley Whitted 
Shawniece Whitted 
Ann Wilson* 
Larry Wilt 
Pam Wilt 
Andrea Zemp 
Patricia Zimberg 
Neil Zimmerman 
 
*Outstanding Support 

 

More THANKS! 
Special THANKS for generous 
support and services: 

- Julie Center Board members 
- Fell’s Point Corner Theatre 
- Wolfe Street Academy 
- Commodore John Rogers 

School 
- St. Vincent de Paul Head 

Start 
- Carolyn Geraghty &Team 
- Barbara Ann English, SND 
- Maryvale High School 
- Johns Hopkins SON students 
- Johns Hopkins Bayview 
- Johns Hopkins Hospital 
- Tech support: Tracy Dill, 

SND 
 

Special THANKS! 
Our gracious sponsors of the Night at 
the Opera: Henningers, Water for 
Chocolate, Bertha’s, Canèla 
 

NOTEWORTHY! 
Julie Community Center 

Annual Awards 
 Julie Center’s Best: 

Phyllis Savoy 
 Jessie Wallace 

Volunteer Award: 
Civic Leadership 

Institute at 
Northwestern 

 Pearl Jakowski 
Memorial Award: 

Ella Smothers 
 Gayle Faulkner 

Memorial Award: 
Kenaya Toomer 
Kenneth Hansley        

Isys Melvin 
 Lillian Skepton 

Memorial Award: 
Corliss Jones 

 Community Service 
Award:  

Michael Siepp 
 
_____________________________ 

Staff: 2018-19: 
Belinda Davis  Lizzy Spradley 
Althea Moody  Ginikachi Nwoke 
Phyllis Savoy Laura Syron 

Julie Center Board:  
2018-19 

President: Lori Edwards 
Vice-President: Barbara Moore 
Secretary: Tiffany Long 
Treasurer: Blaise D’Ambrosio 
Director: Laura Syron 
Shawneice Whitted 
Therese Dill, SND          
Deborah Tillett 
Sonia Quezada 
Adriana Foster 
Ariel Demas 
Perri Carroll 


